
 

February 20, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Blaine Finch, Chairperson 

House Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 519-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Finch: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2735 by House Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2735 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2735 would amend current law relating to child care facilities.  The bill would exempt 

juvenile adjudications for certain misdemeanors from crimes that prohibit employment or 

residence in a child care facility.  

 

 The Department for Children and Families and the Department of Health and Environment 

indicate enactment of the bill would have no fiscal effect on agency operations or federal funding 

received by the agencies. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Chief Budget Officer 

 

 

 

cc: Jackie Aubert, Children & Families 

 Dan Thimmesch, Health & Environment  


